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Applicability of Radiation - Response Models
to Low Dose Protection Standards:
Topical Planning Meeting Minutes
Tuesday November 7, 2017


Present:
Alan Waltar, Tony Brooks, Ron Kathren, Wanda Munn, Bob Tibbatts, Steve Baker, Kris Troyer, Mike Lawrence, Wayne Glines

Not Present:
Virginia Cleary-Ivanoff, Paul Rittmann, Mike Leimon, Jillian Gardner-Andrews, Anna Markham, Jerry Woodcock, Jennifer Bean

Attachments:
1. Agenda
2. Arrangements Report
3. Corporate Status with Respect to Receiving Money

Alan started the meeting by reporting on our request for publication approval and final approval at the Winter meeting in Washington, DC.  Our publication plan was approved.  However the Screening Committee of the National Program Committee  did not give Final Approval even though they are very supportive.  They wanted more detail and suggested that Final Approval could be granted by telephone in the Spring.  He also said that the ANS Operations and Power Division  agreed to request $7,500 to support our meeting.  Approval from their Executive Board is expected in January.

After some discussion, the deadline for submitting an Abstract was moved to March 1, 2018 from December 1, 2017.  Authors are to be encouraged to submit their Abstracts early even though the extension was granted.  Mike agreed to draft text to be used in the announcement giving the extension.

Adding more people to the Technical Program Committee was discussed.  Tony asked: who is on the committee?  Alan will send him a list, and encouraged Tony, Wayne, and Ron to take the lead with respect to committee membership.  Tony will ask Greg Downing (NIST), and Ron will ask Shaheen Deewji (ORNL) to be on the committee.

The need to encourage young professionals was discussed.  Wanda will ask Virginia to work with the National ANS Young Members Section.  Also, Kathy Higby (Oregon State University) should be brought into this discussion.   Tony suggested Janet Baulch of UC Davis as a potential candidate (a former student of Bill Morgan).  Tony also suggested pulsing the youth program within the Radiation Research Society.

Wayne expressed concern that none of the abstracts deal with establishing a process for taking concrete steps to change the regulations.  He noted that regulatory policy was much more direct when the Atomic Energy Commission was the overall authority for radiation protection.  Now authority and responsibility are shared among many organizations with no established top-down structure.  An extended discussion followed to try to determine exactly how regulations are established.  Ron suggested that we need a flow chart and Mike asked, “What is the system?”.  Alan had raised the question several weeks earlier.  Alan, Wayne, and Steve discussed preparing a flow diagram to try to help.  It was generally agreed that we set up a panel discussion at the end of the conference with key members of UNSCEAR, ICRP, NCRP, NRC, EPA, NAS, and possibly a well-recognized politician to discuss concrete ways to take our initiatives forward.

Requests for funding to the conference were then discussed.  Tony reported that our request to the National Institutes of Health had been rejected, but he had some indication that the request might be revisited.  Tony also said that Doug Boreham needs a letter from Alan requesting $40,000 for the conference that describes what we will deliver for the money.  He needs it to get support from Bruce Power.  Sponsoring a B Reactor event is a high priority for Doug.  The group suggested requesting $10,000 for the B Reactor event ant $30,000 for student/seasoned-professional travel.

Alan said that Canadian Nuclear Laboratories might provide support and that Steve was to contact them.  Solicitation is being delayed until conference corporate status is clarified (discussed later in these minutes).  Alan also said that he is requested $30,000 from TerraPower for travel expenses, but a on-site visit to explain the need for this request has yet to be established.  He expects to request more funds later to support producing video recording of the conference—assuming we can attract the key people needed to be appropriately video-taped.

Steve reported on the status of recruiting exhibitors.  Two organizations have requested a $500 display, and one might provide more support.  The response to the solicitation to one organization raised questions that Steve didn’t know how to respond to.  Wanda will resolve the question and Steve will continue to pursue support when the question is resolved.

Wayne provided information about publication of conference abstracts and papers.  He said that our priorities should be first for travel expenses, and second conference video recording.  Abstracts will be published in a special edition of Health Physics {?} Review.  The Health Physics Society will own the copyright for the abstracts.  Full Papers that authors want to published will be published openly on a web site.  Authors will retain the copyrights for their full papers.
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Wanda reported on progress toward publishing an article in Nuclear News that she and Anna are writing.  The paper will start with historical B Reactor and the Health Physics Science that Herb Parker developed and progress to today with the reactor preserved as part of the Manhattan Project National Park.  She said that it is about 30% complete and is targeted for the March issue of Nuclear News.

Wanda raised a concern that moderating panel discussions is a very difficult task and we should give thought to finding the best people for the job.

The next meeting was scheduled for December 5, 2017 from 4:00pm to 6:00 pm.  Wanda will work with Jillian to see of the HOOT room at WSU can be used.
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